Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Allostock on Wednesday 10th November 2010
 Present: Maggie Maguire(MM), Pat Guerin (PG), Liz Finney  (LF), Muriel Taylor (MT) Steph Wagstaff –Bethell (SW-B).
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence.    
Apologies received from JE, MF & PD. HI is at University in Lancaster & will attend when possible..
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting.

The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	       3


	Matters Arising.

All will be covered by the agenda.
	

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report .  MT reported that the balance is £430.22 but this includes £353 of Equithon money.  
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report.

PG reported that there is no change from the last meeting.  
	

	6
	PR.  There was no report as JE could not attend.
	

	7
	Reports from the Equithon & Clocaenog.
SW-B reported that she was pleased with the response this year although entries were down slightly. She has decided to have a break next year. It was suggested that maybe a Social Ride could be run from the venue & a donation made to charity. SW-B agreed to ask the Eaton Estate if this would be possible. 
PG reported that Kate Williams had decided not to run Clocaenog as a competitive ride next season due to the low level of support this year. She is considering running a Social Ride from the same venue in early March.

We now know that this will not happen as Kate has to undergo an operation to her foot & will be in plaster at that time.
	SW-B

	8
	Report from Groups’ Meeting.
LF gave a brief outline of the main points discussed. She will send out the minutes shortly. 
	

	9
	Cheshire Group Annual Meeting.
The date & venue have been confirmed. Tickets will be priced at £12 & be on sale from Jan 1st 2011 
	

	10
	Plans for 2011.
The following dates are planned:

February 4th.        Annual Meeting at Heyrose Golf Club.
March.                 Teggs Nose Social Ride on a date to suit John Illingworth.

May 21st & 22nd. Cheshire Forest Frolic.

July 2nd.                Wirral Ride
July/August          Longmynd Social Ride

November.             Congleton Social Ride. 
	PG
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	12
	AOB.

1. There is a concern over shortage of helpers at rides.  Less than half of Cheshire members register their horses for trophies & offer to help. There are not enough people to cover all our rides. SW-B suggested asking the Cheshire Regiment whether they run a Community Help scheme that we could benefit from.
2. SW-B is concerned that the First Aid Company we use appear not to have their own insurance cover & rely on EGB cover at our events. We will enquire as to the situation in other regions.
	SW-B

PG

	13
	Date of next meeting.
This will be on Wednesday 12th January at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock at 8.00 pm.

	








